
       Larry Schneider, President 
       The Kiwanis Club of Rodney 
       221 Second Street, Rodney N0L2C0 
       April 11, 2022 
 
The Council of the Municipality of West Elgin 
Municipality of West Elgin,  
22413 Hoskins Line 
Rodney, ON  N0L 2C0 
 
Dear Mayor McPhail and Councillors, 
 
I am writing as the President of The Kiwanis Club of Rodney, to request that our 
rental fees for the Recreation Center for our regular meetings at 7 p.m. on the 
second and fourth Wednesdays of each month, plus the special events which we 
hold, such as the Pancake Dinner, Easter Egg Hunt and so on, be waived. We 
remain a group of volunteers serving the West Elgin community through service 
projects such as our new Blue Box Literacy campaign, assisting the Caring 
Cupboard, and supporting families in need, as well as providing numerous 
community events such as those listed above, Toonie Tuesdays, and the Night 
Market, coming again mid-November.   

Several months ago, we completed and submitted our rental agreement with the 
specific dates needed, but have had to delay actually using the center until late 
March, for obvious reasons.  We are quite glad to be back! 

Please let me know of your decision. 

Respectfully yours, in the name of Kiwanis, 

 

Larry Schneider 


